Penns Grove Sewerage Authority

July 15, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Penns Grove Sewerage Authority was called to order by our
Chairperson, Mrs, James, at 5:00 P.M. on July 15, 2021 in accordance with Public Law 1075, Chapter
231, Notice of this meeting was advertised in the South Jersey Times and on the website.

Present at the meeting were: Mrs. Mary Kay James, Mr. Abasi Moyenda and Mr, John Scarpaci,

Mrs. James made a motion to accept the minutes for the June 17, 2021 meeting and was approved by
Mr. Scarpaci and was seconded by Mr. Moyenda. On roll call, all voted yes.

Mr. Boden stated that the power equipment will be here on 7/27. Kohler Generator will perform a 2-4
load bank to determine efficiency.

Mr. Boded stated that Cat Generator will perform compression test to determine condition of the
internal engine. This will help us on the decision to repair or replace unit.

Mr. Boden stated that the 2 trees near the contact tank were cut down.
Mr. Boden stated that the summer help started working and is painting the exterior of buildings.

Mir. Boden stated that he would like to purchase a dinch trash pump to help clean bottoms of pits
periodically. it would help save in maintenance. It will also be able to clean surface areas on Clarifiers
and would be useful with any pipe installations or repairs. Mr. Boden stated that he has seen the
Koshin pump perform at the Salem WWTP and it works well.

Mr. Boden stated that blower #1 was repaired by KRS and will wait for evaluation from Power
Equipment on the generator.

Resolution 2021-7-1 Capping off 13 Mitchell Ave. was approved by Mr. Scarpaci and second by Mr.
Moyenda. On roll call, all voted yes.

Motion was made by Mrs. James to buy Pump Motor was approved by Mr. Scarpaci and second by
Mr. Moyenda. Mr. Hill will have resolution for the purchase at the next meeting.

Mrs. James noted that the month ending May 2021 treasurer’s report was submitted and would like
future reports to be completed the month before the meetings.

Mr. Scarpaci stated that hopefully at the next meeting we will have everyone present to talk about
getting more solar panels in the hopes of saving the public more money.



Mrs. James made a motion to pay the bills and was approved by Mr. Scarpaci and was seconded by
Mr. Moyenda.

Mrs. James made a motion to adjourn meeting and was approved by Mr. Scarpaci and seconded by
Mr. Moyenda.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Danks

Office Manager



